SỞ GIÁO DỰC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO BÌNH ĐỊNH

Đề chính thức

Luru ý:

+ Thí sinh làm bài trên tập đề thi.

+ Thí sinh không được làm bài bằng mực trái với màu quy định.

+ Không được dùng bút xóa; không được đánh dấu bài thi.

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT KHOÁ NGÀY: 05 – 6 – 2019

Môn thi chuyên: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 150 phút (không kể thời gian phát đề)

Ngày thi: 06/6/2019

Mật mã do Chủ tịch Hội đồng chấm thi ghi

Ngày tháng năm sinh:	Nơi sinh:
Học sinh trường:	
Hội đồng thi:	
Số báo danh:Phòng t	hi số:
Lưu ý: Đề thi có 7 trang. Thí sinh kiểm tro	a lại số trang trước khi làm bài.
Họ và tên, chữ ký của GT 1	Họ và tên, chữ ký của GT2
	a _{to} a

Ho và tên thí sinh:

Mã số phách	Chữ ký	Chữ ký		Điểm bài thi		Số mã phách	
phúc khảo	Giám khảo 1	Giám khảo 2			ıg chữ	So ma phach	
<							
Mã số phách	CL* L						
Mã số phách phúc khảo	Chữ ký Giám khảo l		Chữ ký khảo PK 2	Đi	êm phúc k	hảo	
LISTENING:	(1 0 m)						
		sten to the pass	age twice and	fill in each bla	nk with N(O MORE THA	
HREE words o	r numbers. Wri	ite your answers	in the spaces i	below. (0,5 m)			
1. The man wo	ould like to intro	oduce Ken to					
2. Sandy is his	wife and they h	nave					
		is		1.1			
		They are oped such		s old.			
our answers:	tors have deven	sped such					
	2	2			-		
	2	3		4	J		
rt 2: Listen to	each conversat	ion twice and cl	hoose the corre	ct answer Write	e vour ansv	vers in the space	
low. (0,5 m)		ion in the unit of	loose me come	et unswert mill	z your unsr	vers in the space	
D 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 10	nas a new job.						
	s going to chan	ge jobs.					
	nas just received						
	ck concert is nex						
B. All the	tickets have bee	en sold.					
	on't like rock m						
	ppy was a birth	day present.					
	d a dog before.						
		at to call the pup	py yet.				
4. A. Terry h							
	vill be arriving l						
	asn't been sick						
	y lives in Canad acted in some n						
		ady seen his mo	vios			*	
our answers:	them have and	ady seen his hio	vies.			to an Ver	
	2	3		4	5		
I FILLO CO							
	AMMAR (2,0r						
rt 1: Choose t	he word or phi	ase that best co	ompletes each s	sentence. Write	your answ	ers in the space	
low. (1,0 m) This new lawy	ill tales	C					
A. influence		from the be			D. C		
When we went	B. 1	power new no	C. effect		D. force	samaton as •	
fluent.	го Едургие к	new no	o Arabic, but v	vitnin six month	is he had b	ecome extremel	
	R	virtually	C baral		D. goorest		
What we heard	at the meeting t	two weeks ago	C. barer	y	D. scarcely		
A. was enco	uraged R	was encouraging	C	on cours and	D	and the same of the same	
11. was cheo	maged D.	was encouraging	. were	encouraged	D. were end	couraging	

 9. Beethoven had to face up to a prejudice aga A. long-lying B. long-lied 10. Jane quit her job at the advertising agency of Mr D A. which B. that 	C. disarrayed from his flowery tie. C. other k pockets in the town cer C. look out centre,? C. does he C. hadn't done ainst disable people at scl C. deep-seat avid,was si	D. put down D. doesn't he D. wouldn't have done hool. D. deep-seated
Your answers: 1 2 3 4 5	6 7	8 9 10
Part 2: Give the correct forms of the words in the (0,5m) 1. The doctor gave the patient an injection to ease his 2. Although some societies are undeveloped, th 3. Being a career woman, she devoted herself exclusive 4. As	pain andeir languages are very corely toher career leved their lies.	(anxious) complex. (technology) c. (far) (impress) (deny)
Part 3: There are five words which are not in the conwords in the spaces below. Number 0 is an example. On the paying I with friends in the States for as little as £25 while registration fee how would you like to visit Paris, New fraction of the normal price? These are return fares with of the major world airlines. How can you secure these freelance air courier with one of the major international is easy, convenient, fun and reward. Anyone can registe will act on a part-time basis and it's entirely up to you to ideal if you're in business, retire, a student, a charity volyou book your next break and pay over the odds yet at the world at huge savings. To claim your copy of the coupon below.	ess than 10% for their as than 10% for their as the others travel absolute. York, Hong Kong or To no extras and they're alse incredible discounts for a package and parcel dister as a courier, no matter to choose where you want unteer, or if you just want gain, discover the secret	ir travel some are holidaying ly free. Apart from a small okyo, to name but a few, for a l schedule flights with the best or you? Simply by flying as a tribution. Being an air courier what they do for a living. You to go, when and how often. It's to get away from it all. Before ts to air courier travel and fly
Your answers: (0) quiet \rightarrow quietly		
1 →		
III. READING COMPREHENSION (4,0 ms) Part 1: Fill in each blank with ONE suitable word. W Blue w Blue whales, the world's largest animals, have be at least twenty years. Indications that a population of Scotland came for the first time from the United States songs of a lot of different whales. American zoole (3) them	chales en sighted again in Briti of blue whales was (1). Navy, (2)surv	sh waters for the first time in the waters west of reillance system picked up the

(3).... them

"Worldwide they wa Atlantic, so you can an indication of a per area of the ocean for	were almost ex imagine how I opulation recover whales, and how dinosaur (8). is more than si	ey have distinct and it (5 felt actually severy." She gow (7)	tive fins which they being one! Howes on to say, it is to control to be the say of the s	ch are very smay had completely vever, it is (6) What it does show the largest are the largest are	simple ever to have I	e says. North y if it is of this
Your answers:		9				
1 6	7	····· 3 ····· 8	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	4 9	5 10	
Part 2: Read the pa	ssage and com	ıplete each spa	ce with the co	rrect form of on	e of the words given	
discover	much	package	effect	the space below.	. (1,0m) research	
repeat	contain	start	character	administer	preserve	
cancer. Yet, these ca time to know which additives which we e this, penicillin has be animals not for med animals in order to control these procedu Your answers:	cancer is related to illness is commonly used to illness is commonly used things on the at are not all sceen found in the lical purposes, obtain a higher tres, the practical commonly tres, the practical commonly used things on the lical purposes, obtain a higher tres, the practical commonly tres, the prac	wn that perhap d to the diet as sees because of s not a new (5). ed to (6)	s eighty perce well, especial the food that in the food that in the food that in the food that in the food food food food food food food foo	nt of all human ly cancer of the cas (4)	illnesses are related colon. Different cultures. in these cultures. ent researchers realizater food additives, omes more difficult re helpful or harmfund poultry, and becautings are (9)	ed that caused all the ause ofto en theto
6	7	8		9	10	
covered this small is revolution that change Wherever railway rail passengers could rapid travel within the (5) the out enlightenment.	rere under 100 5,000 miles. By sland, (2) ed the course of the course of the course of the travel hundred the (4) skirts of their tury, the railway passengers. The great steat trying passengen revolutionise thole towns and	THE EARLY Remiles of publicy the end of the factor in managed, economically of miles, cuttons and views and views and views are locomotived are travel; they all industrial cere	RAILWAY IN c railway in E e century, almost are of travel f my parts ofthe e and social pro- cing previous jo r people. Prev llages. The ra (6)	BRITAIN Britain. Yet within ost enough railtration ever and cornworld. Degress quickly (3 purney times by living brought to something more the romance, and ed across the land ances inunimaginal distinctive and around major response.	n 20 years, this figure in 20 years, this figure in the incomplete	e day, inging ntured m and less of lently, ers of ut the on the manual of the control of the con

places to spend time betw	veen journeys.		
1. A. revolve	B. enclose	C. encircle	D. orbit
2. A. altering	B. amending	C. adapting	D. adjusting
3. A. pursued	B. followed	C. succeeded	D. chased
4. A. reach	B. capacity	C. facility	D. hold
5. A. further	B. over	C. beyond	D. above
6. A. served	B. functioned	C. represented	D. performed
7. A. considerable	B. generous	C. plentiful	D. sizeable
8. A. date	B. stage	C. day	D. stzeable D. phase
9. A. laid	B. set	C. settled	D. left
10. A. preferable	B. liked	C. desirable	D. wanted
Your answers:	B. fiked	C. desirable	D. Wallied
	2 4.	5	7 8 9 10
			7,
Part 4: Five sentences I	iave been removed fro	om the following passage	. Choose from the sentences A-F
he one which best fits e	each gap (1-5). There	is one extra sentence wh	ich you do not need to use. Write
your answers in the spac	es below. (0,5 m)		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
		ring if it is better to sell th	eir land to the government or keep
it for possible futu	re use		
The second secon		every field of work from a	constructing models of the universe
	orrow's weather reports		* The state of the
		nd the center of Denali Na	utional Park
D. These mining tra	ects in Denali were or	nce abundant sources 15	of gold, but they were sources of
heavy metals such	as arsenic and lead th	at polluted rivers and stre	ams
			ks are owned by individuals.
F. This increase in th	ne number of visitors cr	reates a demand for hotels	and other real estate development
	e number by stations er	etties a aemana joi notets	and other real estate development
Situated in the centr	al mountains of Alask	ca a neak named Denali	rises 20,320 feet above sea level.
1) One of	America's greatest wil	derness areas, the park has	s had limited access to visitors, but
in spite of this tourism	n rose from under 6 (000 visitors in 1950 to ox	ver 546,000 visitors in 1990. The
			the future use of Denali as well as
now to preserve wilderne		serious discussions dood!	the future use of Denan as wen as
processor and the second secon		of the land in this yast tra	act of more than a million acres is
			privately owned as mining tracts.
3)	rank bervice, severar	thousand deres are still j	matery owned as mining tracts.
f)	ere successful in aetti	ng the government to rec	quire mining companies to submit
tatements showing the r	octential impact 20 of	a mining project before	they are allowed to begin mining.
Recause of this requirem	ent many individuals	closed their mines and so	me sold their land to the National
Park Service (4)	Tourism in this	reviously remote 25 area	is bound to rise, as more roads are
wilt to provide easier acc	ress to the park (5)	The economic	implications of this are of interest
o the land owners, but ar	e dismaving to those in	nterested in preserving the	wildorness
o me fana o whers, out ar	e dismaying to mose in	nerested in preserving the	wilderness.
Your answers:			
	3	4	5
			3
Part 5: Answer question	ons 1-5 by choosing fi	rom the three people (A-	C). Some of the choices may be
equired more than once	2. Number (0) & (00)	have been done for you.	Write your answers in the spaces
velow (0,5m).			J Spinees
A. WILLIAM DAL	LRYMPLE		e e
Before I went to coll	ege, I spent nine mont	hs backpacking around Ind	dia. It was a trip that quite literally
일 및 2000 MAN 2000 10-707	20 Million 101		I amount of the second of the

changed my life. In fact, in an ideal world, all school-leavers should be able to have a gap year like that before going on to further education. I certainly learned as much from living on a low budget in India as I did in three years at university. I'd had a very sheltered upbringing, so sadly I knew very little of the real world outside my home town. I've been trying to make up for it ever since!

It was at university that I got going with my writing, because the history department offered grants if you went on a journey in some way related to your studies. I successfully put forward a scheme to retrace the

famous explorer Marco Polo's journey to the palace of Xanadu in China. It had always been my dream to write a travel book, and this provided exactly the material I was looking for.

The trip itself turned out to be one of the most exciting experiences of my life, although I wouldn't dare take risks like that now, 20 years on. The time to do it is when you are 19; you are more adaptable, your body is stronger, your minds more open.

B. JODY SOLOW

It was my geography supervisor at university who encouraged me to undertake some research in the Solomon Islands as part of my degree course. There is no written language on the islands, but 1 was privileged to meet with village chiefs and tribal historians in my leaf house every day, as I gathered information about their complex land-owning practices. I wanted to write an article about these traditions before the information was lost to future generations. Unfortunately, my visit had to be cut short because I contracted malaria, but it had whetted my appetite for travel.

It was when I was collecting information for my book on Kenya that my survival skills were really put to the test. I travelled on foot with Bante, my guide, through the northern desert, where we built fires at night to keep the lions away and lived almost entirely on camel's milk and goat's blood in the traditional way. Bante taught me 64 different ways of saying 'hello' (there is not a single way to say 'goodbye') in the local languages. Living among people who were on the edge of starvation, but who still found enough energy for song, dance and endless teasing, taught me so that it is possible to feel optimistic about life, even in the midst of severe economic deprivation. I have no doubt that my tendency to bounce back from anything life throws at me stems from my time spent with them.

C. ANNE MUSTOE

When I made the decision to cycle round the world, I was 54 and unfit. I hated camping and discomfort, and I didn't even own a bicycle. What started it off was coming across a western man cycling through the Thar Desert while I was on holiday in India. Onlookers surrounded him, which made me realise that cycling was an ideal way of getting to know other cultures.

When I was a student, no one took a gap year, so I suppose one of my motives was to catch up with what young people now take as a matter of course. I felt it was now or never, but making the decision to do it was not something I could take lightly. It meant I had to give up my secure job and live off my savings, sell my sports car and exchange my designer shoes for trainers. It took me ages to pluck up the courage to take the plunge.

I've been amazed at the effect this mode of transport has had on people. It brings out protective instincts in strangers, and I've met with nothing but kindness and trust. But I would never actually have embarked on these trips if I hadn't already believed that 99% of human beings are kind and honest. It's just the media that focuses on the 1% who do all the mischief and make us think otherwise.

* Ouestions from 1 to 5:

- (0). *felt great respect for the positive outlook of a local population?*
- (00). is still trying to compensate for something he/she missed out on as a child?
- 1. says that travelling abroad can be as valuable as formal study?
- 2. wanted to put an aspect of a population's culture on record?
- 3. thinks that experiencing hardship has made him/her more resilient?
- 4. changed the direction of his/her life after a chance encounter?
- 5. believes that potentially dangerous travel is best left to young people?

		I	Contract Contract		80.000		000. 10,1.	o Journs Pe
Your answers:	0. B	00.	A	1	2	3	4	5

IV. WRITING (3,0 ms)

Part 1: Finish each sentence in such a way that it means exactly the same as the one printed before it. (0,5m)

1. It is believed that casual clothes are more comfortable than uniforms	at party.
→ Casual clothes	
2. I'd like them to give me the chance to explain my point of view.	
→ I'd like to	
3. She wished she had met her brother before he left the country.	
→ She regrets	

4. Our dog barked because he heard a strange noise.	
→ Unless	
5. I work in the factory which has more than one thousand employee	es.
There are	
Part 2: Finish each sentence in such a way that it means exactly the Use the words given and do not alter in any way. (0,5 m)	ie same as the one printed before it.
1. More petrol is consumed nowadays than ten years ago.	(AS)
→ Not	nowadays.
2. They took the money he offered them without realizing his purpos	ses. (IF)
→ Theythey had k	
3. "Getting a good job doesn't matter much to me." → Ldon't	(ABOUT)
→ I don't4. They bought two laptops, but neither worked satisfactorily.	
→ Neither worked	satisfactorily
5. The hardware of that computer was infected with viruses.	(HAD)
→ The computer	
You do NOT need to write any addresses. Begin and end your letter Dear John,	
	•••••
Best wishes,	
Lan	
Part 4: Today many children spend a lot of time playing computer ganit? Is it a positive or negative development? Write about 180-200 word	nes and little time on sports. Why is s to justify your answer (1,5m).

Kỳ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO 10 THPT CHUYÊN Năm học 2019 - 2020

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM (Đề chính thức) MÔN: TIẾNG ANH – CHUYÊN

Section	Part	Answers	Marks
I.	1	1. his family 2. three children 3. seven years	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{ m}$
LISTENING	1	4. are twins 5. different personalities	$0.1 \times 3 - 0.3 \text{ m}$
(1,0 m)	2	1. B 2. B 3. A 4. A 5. B	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{ m}$
	1	1. C 2. B 3. B 4. A 5. D 6. C 7. C 8. C 9. D 10. A	$0.1 \times 10 = 1.0 \text{m}$
II. LEXICO- GRAMMAR	2	1. anxiety 2. technologically 3. furthering 4. impressionable 5. denial	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{m}$
(2,0 ms)	3	 schedule → scheduled you → yourself reward → reward ing retire → retired 	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{m}$
	1/sur	1. inhabiting 2. whose 3. among 4. herself 5. seemed 6. certainly 7. essential 8. known 9. Birth 10. height	$0.1 \times 10 = 1.0 \text{m}$
III. READING	2	1. effects 2. more 3. research 4. characteristic 5. discovery 6. preserve 7. remain 8. packaging 9. administered 10. repeatedly	$0.1 \times 10 = 1.0 \text{m}$
(4,0 ms)	3	1. C 2. A 3. B 4. A 5. C 6. C 7. A 8. C 9. D 10. C	0,1 x 10= 1,0m
-	5	1. C 2. E 3. D 4. A .5. F 1. A 2. B 3. B 4. C 5. A	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{m}$
	1	1. A 2. B 3. B 4. C 5. A 1. Casual clothes are believed to be more comfortable than uniforms at party. 2. I'd like to be given the chance to explain my point of view. 3. She regrets not meeting her brother before he left the country. 4. Unless our dog had heard a strange noise, he wouldn't have barked. 5. There are more than one thousand employees in the factory where I work	$0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{m}$ $0.1 \times 5 = 0.5 \text{m}$
IV. WRITING (3,0 ms)	2	 Not so much petrol was consumed ten years ago as nowadays. They would have never accepted his money if they had known his plan. I don't care about getting a good job. Neither of the laptops which they bought worked satisfactorily. The computer had its hardware infected with viruses. Dů số lượng từ; đúng ý; đúng ngữ pháp; sử dụng từ chính xác; mạch 	0,1 x 5 = 0,5m
	3	lạc	0,5 m
	4	Đủ số lượng từ; đúng ý; đúng ngữ pháp; sử dụng từ chính xác; mạch lạc	1,5 m